

Dear Johanna Family,

With that, our first-half term of 24/25 is over. I would like to thank all of the parents for making it a productive start to the year with a lot more to come after half-term!

School returns on Monday 4th November and we can't wait to see everyone back well rested for the new term.

Hub Support in School

From Tuesday 5th November and every Tuesday going forward, Coretta will be based in the school from 9 til 12. If you want to see her for any hub family support, please let her know by emailing coretta.brown@oasiswaterloo.org.



Oasis Academy Johanna Newsletter

Friday 24th October 2024

Kingswood

A weary year 6 set of children and staff will be returning from Kingswood today and what a fantastic (and thankfully dry) week it was. I will leave this space for just a few pictures of the wonderful adventure they have had.













Secondary Application

A reminder to our year 6 parents that secondary applications close at midnight on the 31st of October. You must apply, even if you want to go to Oasis Academy South Bank and therefore have an automatic place. Applying after this date, will make it difficult to secure your desired place.

The Lambeth application can be found here: https://www.lambeth.gov.uk/school-admissions-and-appeals/secondary-school-admissions

Half Term 28th October to 1st November Return on 4th November 2024

Extra-Curricular Club Consultation

Thank you for everyone who took part in our consultation on extra-curricular activities. We had 43 responses who were overwhelmingly interested in extra-curricular clubs.

Here are some of the outcomes:

- ⇒ The most sought after clubs were arts and crafts , team sports and individual sports with 26, 25 and 24 people interested.
 - Most are interested in after school, not before.
- ⇒ Cost and child's preferences were the top considerations.
- ⇒ The amount people are willing to pay was split with most willing to pay up to £5 per week.

We will take all of this into consideration as we work on the club offer.

Key Dates

Date	Activity
4th November 2024	School Starts Autumn 2
6th November 2024	Year 4 Visit to St. Johns
6th November 2024	Year 6 visit to Waterloo Action Centre
12th December 2024	KS1 Nativity
19th December 2024	KS2 Music Sharing Assembly
20th December 2024	End of Half-Term

New Leadership Parents and Carers Meeting

Adam Browne, Regional Director, and Revd Nathan Jones, Executive Director of Oasis Hub Waterloo will be hosting two meetings to discuss the leadership change at Oasis Academy Johanna.

You are invited to attend either session:

- 7th November at 6:00 PM
- 8th November during the Friday Coffee morning

This is a valuable opportunity for parents to ask questions and gain clarity on the upcoming leadership transition at the school. Please complete the form below to express interest in attending.

https://forms.gle/Ggoh9PPPbqbNYeKx6

Attendance

A dip in attendance last week to 94% overall.

The top individual class this week was blue class with just over 98%. Blue and green continue to be the two classes vying for the top spot weekly..

63 students across the school are still on 100% attendance.

EYFS Red Class	84%
Y1 Orange Class	93%
Y2 Yellow Class	89%
Y3 Green Class	98%
Y4 Blue Class	98%
Y5 Indigo Class	96%
Y6 Violet Class	94%

TEDdy Talks Speakers needed!

As part of our Speaking and Listening curriculum, in our Tuesday assemblies after half term, children are invited to prepare a 2 min talk on a topic of their choice to present to the school. They have been learning the skills of public speaking and this is an opportunity to put it into practice.

